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1. Consideration of the Report of the Coordinator of the Informal Working Group to Study the Proposal for the Installation in Panama of the Technical Secretariat for the Implementation of the Program of Action for the Decade of the Americas for the Rights and Dignity of Persons with Disabilities (2006-2016) (CP/CAJP-2563/08 rev.1) 

Before beginning its informal meeting on the inter-American human rights system, the CAJP met formally to consider the matter requested by the delegation of Panama in the note contained in document CP/CAJP/INF. 73/08.
When the order of business contained in document CP/CAJP-2564/08 had been adopted, the Permanent Representative of Panama, Ambassador Arístides Royo, in his capacity as Coordinator of the Group, gave a presentation on the Report of the Informal Working Group to Study the Proposal for the Installation in Panama of the Technical Secretariat for the Implementation of the Program of Action for the Decade of the Americas for the Rights and Dignity of Persons with Disabilities (2006-2016).
He indicated that, with its mandate to develop the preliminary proposal presented by Panama (CP/CAJP-2538/07), the Group had held three meetings, on October 15, November 1, and December 14, 2007.  He explained that the document presented today to the Committee for its consideration was the outcome of a wide-ranging and open dialogue achieved at said meetings.
The delegations congratulated the Permanent Representative of Panama on the work done by the Informal Group and expressed their support for the initiative of Panama.  After some comments had been made on the document, the Committee decided to deem it approved and to submit it to the Permanent Council for its consideration.
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